
City of Scarville Minutes for September 12, 2023


The City Council met in regular session at City Hall on September 12, 2023.  Mayor Harmon called the meeting to 
order at 6:30 p.m.  


Present at roll call were:   Council members Carla Langfald, Lynn Sanden, Jeremy Hobbs, and Orlyn Rosen, Cory 
Mathahs, Mayor Harmon and City Clerk Mary Hinderaker.  Absent:  


Moved by Hobbs, seconded by Rosen to approve the agenda.  Motion carried.


Moved by Sanden, seconded by Hobbs to approve the minutes of the last meeting.  Motion carried.


Bills were reviewed.  A motion by Langfald was seconded by Sanden to approve the payment of the following list of 
bills.  Motion carried.   


Alliant Energy – 678.43	                                    Mary Hinderaker – 886.23

Peterson Sanitation – 307.00                               Singlestad – 46.76

USDA – 693.00                                                        USDA– 319.00

Niacog – 70.30                                                        Biz Wiz – 198.00

Postmaster – 62.00                                                Marilyn Storby – 75.00   

Winn. County Auditor – 909.00                                       

 


First item for tonight was John and Tammy Henthorn stopped by and introduced themselves. They are in the 
process of buying R Bar. They has some questions on the garbage and sewer. Also about the area around the 
building and snow removal. The city council and mayor welcomed them!


Council member Mathahs brought the fact that next year is 125 years for Scarville and was wondering about a 
celebration. The fire department has some ideas for this. Council member Langfald said she would ask around to 
see about volunteers to help with the celebration.


Mayor Harmon brought up the new business that is looking into building (The Coffee Tree Group). He asked the 
council if they had any thoughts on incentives for them to build here in Scarville. He talked to other small towns 
that they are currently working in. He brought up a few ideas for the council to think about and discuss. The new 
business would also possible want to build 10 to 12 new houses in town. They discussed items such as street 
improvement, sewer and water to go along with this business.


Next meeting will be October 2, 2023 @ 6:30 p.m.


There being no further business, a motion by Langfald was seconded by Sanden to adjourn at 7:34 p.m.  Motion 
carried. 


	 	 	 	 	        __________________________________

	 	 	 	 	 	 	 Doug Harmon, Mayor

___________________________________

Mary Faulkner City Clerk


